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24th - 28th March 2025

Headteacher's Message

Dear parents and carers,

This week has been another busy week at school. After the Specialisms Evening and taster sessions 
last week, Year 9 have been choosing their specialisms for GCSE this week. This is a really important 
decision for the pupils, and they have all taken this really seriously and given it the thought it deserves. 
Year 9 have also had Respect Day this week, which focussed on Understanding the Law. Again, the 
pupils were really mature and sensible and we were really pleased with their conduct all day.

We held our parent forum on Tuesday evening, where we discussed uniform, attendance, and 
detentions. We had some really productive discussions, and it is always a pleasure to welcome parents 
and carers into school and to hear their views. If you would like to attend future Parent Forums, please 
email shaslam@parklandsacademy.co.uk for details.

Last night we held our Community Iftar Event, which was a great success. One of our Year 11 pupils 
delivered the call to prayer and we then enjoyed some fantastic food, all generously provided by staff, 
pupils, and their families. It was a really enjoyable evening, and everyone enjoyed sitting down together 
to share our food and spend time with family and friends. 

We also had a visit from a representative from the SSAT (the Schools, Students, and Teachers 
Network). She has years of experience working in Education and for Ofsted, and has visited lots of 
schools all over the country. She was really impressed with our school and our pupils, and described 
Parklands as “an extraordinary school.” We totally agree! 

Next week is our final week at school before the Easter break. 

Mrs. Batson
Headteacher

mailto:shaslam@parklandsacademy.co.uk
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Key Dates  - April

● 4th April - Last day of term. 3pm Finish
● 22nd April - First day back of Summer Term
● 22nd April - Final Year 11 Tracker reports and reviews
● 24th April - Y11 Progress Evening Online

Year 11 Revision - Week 2

Year 11 Easter School April 2025 

Easter School will run during the break to help students prepare for their upcoming summer exams. 
Full details can be found in the letter linked here. 
The deadline for bookings is this Tuesday 1st April. Thank you to those who have already booked 
places via easterschool2025@parklandsacademy.co.uk. At this stage, we have had a low number of 
bookings. Staffing is arranged based on the number of bookings, which may mean that some sessions 
may not be viable or changes to the timetable will need to be made.
In order to finalise Easter school arrangements, we would really appreciate any intended bookings as 
soon as possible.  
If you have any questions related to Easter school please contact us via 
easterschool2025@parklandsacademy.co.uk 

Lost Property

There will be tables out on the concourse next week with various lost property items. Could you please 
encourage your children to look through the lost property with a  view of returning the items to their 
rightful owners. Any unclaimed items will be donated to a local charity.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1UusaIv04aOIkmSrSsQzFyFV1eGb3gQoU/view?usp=sharing
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September 2025 Y7 Intake

The Welcome Packs for our new Y7 2025 cohort were sent out this week via email. If your child has 
had a place confirmed at Parklands but you have not received an email, please let us know by 
contacting admin@parklandsacademy.co.uk

Polite reminder - Uniform and Standards

A big thank you to those pupils and parents who are supporting us to uphold our uniform standards. 
However, we still have a minority of our pupils who are still not getting it right. Please see below some 
of the areas which are causing us the most issues;

Pupils’ hair colour should be of a natural colour - blue and pink are not natural! 
Socks should be black or navy and should not be sports socks. 
False nails/nail varnish of any description are not permitted. 
Makeup is not allowed nor are false eyelashes. Year 11s may wear discreet makeup. 
The only jewellery that is permitted is a watch. All other jewellery will be confiscated until the end of 
the week.

School will be the final arbiter with regards to uniform and standards. Should any pupil continue to 
disregard our school policy then further sanctions will be applied. 

Thank you.

mailto:admin@parklandsacademy.co.uk


Attendance

Weekly Attendance Update

As part of our ongoing commitment to fostering a positive and successful learning environment at 
Parklands, we would like to provide you with an update on the overall attendance across the school. 
Regular attendance is essential for student success, and we want to share important information 
regarding current trends, key attendance goals and ways we can work together to support all of our 
students.

We currently have 110 students who have 100% attendance so far this year. If your child is one of 
these students please congratulate them and continue to encourage their attendance, it is a great 
achievement.

Students are expected to be in the school building at 8:25am, heading to form at 8:30am and be in 
form by 8:35am. If they are arriving between 8:35am and 9:15am for any reason they need to enter 
through the pupil entrance and be signed in at the top office.

House Attendance % last 
week

Attendance % this 
year so far

Australasia 91.9% 93%

Asia 95.6% 94.7%

Europe 94.5% 94.6%

South America 94.3% 94.1%

Africa 94.7% 94.1%

Whole School 93.6% 93.6%
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Perfect 3s
Excellent Behaviour for Learning goes hand in hand with achievement.  It is an excellent indicator of 
how your child is performing in lessons.  Who’s had the Perfect 3 since we’ve been back?

Year 7: 55 pupils to date
Year 8: 54 pupils to date
Year 9: 44 pupils to date
Year 10: 50 students to date
Year 11:  41 students to date
All: 244 students

Please congratulate your child if they have the Perfect 3.  All BfL scores can be seen in the 
Edulink app.

Students, please click the link to see what clubs, trips and activities are happening in school
Parklands Bulletin

Weekly Learning Support Board - please click here 

How many had the perfect 3 in the 
previous week?

Year 7: 154 pupils
Year 8: 144 pupils
Year 9: 114 pupils

Year 10: 144 students
Year 11: 135 students

All: 691 students

How many pupils have a BfL score of 
2.99 - 3?

      Year 7: 146 pupils
Year 8: 121 pupils
Year 9: 94 pupils

Year 10: 126 students
Year 11: 95 students

All:  582 students

https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/e/2PACX-1vRNcPQ9Uf3S72S-RahELuO0CKiM6CzV71nJzqOj0LcY4W2mTjGIfL_JOMoUPq9pEKI02V9COxI5aSfB/pub?start=false&loop=false&delayms=3000
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1RgcF2wbr_VcErskg2OArHogsRambgRzdkXyoB_iKsGg/edit?slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0#slide=id.g7711429be5_0_0
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Iftar Evening

A huge thank you to all parents, staff, and members of the local community who attended our annual 
Iftar event on Thursday evening. The turnout  and support was incredible, and we truly appreciate your 
generosity. We are grateful to have shared this special evening with you.

Thank you also to The Bees Country Kitchen and Dominos Pizza for  their donations to the event. 

Wishing our school community a blessed Eid! 

The Parklands RS Department  

Plastering Competition

One of our Year 11 students Tommy-Lee recently came second in the Lancashire skill award in a close 
fought out competition in plastering. Tommy was put forward by Preston College as one of only two 
plasterers despite only doing  the course for the last 6 months. He was up against students from other 
colleges who are now in their third year. Well done!
The following is a comment from his college tutor: ‘Tommy showed a great attitude throughout the day 
and great skills, Tommy is only 15 years old so there is plenty of time for him to improve for further 
competitions.  Well done, Tommy!’
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Attendance World Cup

Egypt Form are the Attendance World Cup winners! They were treated to a Dominos Pizza afternoon 
kindly donated by Dominos Chorley. Ivory Coast came a close second and had a few boxes of Krispy 
Kremes to share!

Well done to both forms and all the pupils that contributed to the win. 

Religious Studies

This term, KS3 students have been exploring the traditions and beliefs of the Abrahamic religions. 
Here are some questions to discuss about at home this week:

Year 7 – Judaism
● What is Hanukkah, and why is it celebrated?
● How do Jewish people celebrate Hanukkah?

Year 8 – The History of Christianity
● Why did Henry VIII introduce the Church of England?
● How does the Church of England differ from other Christian churches?
● What role does the Pope play in Christianity today?

Year 9 – An Introduction to Islam
● Where do Muslims go on pilgrimage?
● What do Muslims do during pilgrimage (Hajj)?
● Why is Hajj an important spiritual journey?

Extra Challenge! Students in Years 8 and 9 – why not test your knowledge by tackling some of the 
questions from the younger year groups? See how much you already know!
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PE Update week beginning 24th March 2025

Another busy week in the PE department and the weather is finally starting to warm up!  Remember, 
there is no need to sign up just look at the extra curricular timetable, choose an activity, bring a kit and 
attend! 

Chorley District Schools Dance Competition - All schools from Chorley compete in this annual 
dance competition in the hopes of making it through to Lancashire Schools Dance finals.  What a 
fantastic evening! Our pupils made us extremely proud with their enthusiasm and encouragement of 
everyone that performed. To top it off, all of our entries placed in the competition with our two elite 
dance teams securing first place as well as our KS3 duo entry! Our KS4 Dance Team achieved the 
highest score of the night which means they made it through to the next round and will be representing 
Chorley at the Lancashire Schools Dance finals held at the Winter Gardens in Blackpool next 
Wednesday. Congratulations! 

Year 7 Boys Chorley District  Handball 
Tournament -  The team played well 
considering this is a new sport to most of 
them. They showed real grit and determination 
and have lots to focus on for next year. Well 
done! 
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PE Update week beginning 24th March 2025

Year 8 Football Tournament -  We had two teams entered into this competition against Holy Cross, 
St Michaels and Bishop Rawstorne. Both teams played well showing teamwork, skill and 
determination. Well done! 

We are very proud of all of our pupils and the continued commitment they show. Well done! 
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As requested, the deposit deadline has been extended to Tuesday 1st April. Only 6 places now remain 
and late additions will unfortunately not be accepted.
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Theatre shows

The Witches of Eastwick featuring staff, current pupils and ex pupils. Based on the iconic film. Three 
bored New England housewives, Alexandra, Jane, and Sukie conjure a charismatic stranger, Darryl 
Van Horne, after wishing for the "man of their dreams," leading to a comedic exploration of their 
newfound powers and a clash with the devilish Darryl. Book your tickets now @h-a-t-s.net - age 
recommendation 12 plus.
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KOOTH

Parents/carers  

Please be  aware of Kooth which can support families managing their child's anxiety over the holiday 
period and can help to tackle any back to school anxiety as the holiday period draws to a close. 

We are still here for you over the Easter Period.

Kooth offers free, safe and anonymous mental health and wellbeing support for young people 
no matter what worries they are facing. Get support today at www.kooth.com

 Parents/Carers

 Kooth will be offering some webinars for parents to come and find out more about the service. 

Find out what Kooth is, how your children can sign up and how we keep their children safe online.. 
Parents can keep their cameras off if preferred. 
 31st March 12:30 - 1:00
31st March 6:00 - 6:30
 3rd April 6:30 - 7:00

For all webinars for students and parents, we suggest keeping cameras off. If the timings do not suit,  
recordings can be requested and  will be available nearer the time. 

http://www.kooth.com/
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_NmM0MWUzMjQtZDc3Ny00MjE2LWFkNTYtZDI1NzE4MGYwNmU2%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22db4a01f7-1f32-414a-951d-71e42a752687%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22305c346b-ee4b-4544-95b8-a48c5ab978e1%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_YTU5OTQ3YzAtODY4YS00ZWRjLWFkZmQtMzY0YmI3MTM4MDhm%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22db4a01f7-1f32-414a-951d-71e42a752687%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22305c346b-ee4b-4544-95b8-a48c5ab978e1%22%7d
https://teams.microsoft.com/l/meetup-join/19%3ameeting_YzJlZjc2ZGItMDk5ZS00YzQ4LThjZTgtMDdmODk0M2NlY2Nj%40thread.v2/0?context=%7b%22Tid%22%3a%22db4a01f7-1f32-414a-951d-71e42a752687%22%2c%22Oid%22%3a%22305c346b-ee4b-4544-95b8-a48c5ab978e1%22%7d
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Careers

Click here for career news.

Lots of great information in this week’s Career News. There are conferences, work experience 
opportunities, webinars, online modules, open events and much more.
I have included a guide to setting up a Gov.UK account to search and apply for apprenticeship 
vacancies. There will be an apprenticeship advice session after Easter with Training 2000 - watch this 
space for more details of how to get involved.
There will also be an assembly from Leyland Playscheme, a fantastic chance to get some experience 
of volunteering for Year 10 pupils - perfect for the Duke of Edinburgh award, as well as looking good 
on CVs and improving confidence, teamwork and independence.

https://files.schudio.com/parklandshighschool/files/documents/SPRING_25_Issue_10(1).pdf


Careers

Year 10 had another assembly on Work Experience this week. There are still a number of consent 
forms outstanding and the booklets are only coming in slowly. I have spoken to a large number of 
employers who tell me they have already agreed placements with pupils from other schools. Our WEX 
launch was in December, so pupils have had plenty of time to source placements, sadly, many have 
now gone.
I do have a list of placements at various nurseries and primary schools plus one or two other 
businesses - but they will go rapidly, so if anyone is interested, see Miss Berry (Top Office) as soon as 
possible.
I am still waiting for full details of the NHS scheme and the MPCT (Army) scheme - once I have 
confirmation of numbers and a plan for the week, I will advertise this. I am hoping for 20 NHS places 
and up to 10 MPCT. Year 10s are welcome to put their names down to reserve a place on either week.

A number of Year 10 pupils will attend a Masterclass Day at Runshaw College next week, aimed at 
sampling A Level lessons. All of Year 10 will visit Runshaw College and Wigan & Leigh College later 
on in the summer term to try out different subjects. We have already had the W&L assembly where 
pupils chose their options and the timetables are being created over Easter. The assembly for 
Runshaw is coming up soon. 

Also coming up after Easter is the BAE Systems/RAF STEM roadshow for Year 7 and 8 pupils, plus a 
Year 8 STEM Day, featuring various local and national employers.



Careers
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